

Cranbourne Catch Up

CBEC's Regular Newsletter

November 25th 2016

CHILDREN IN NEED 2016



We are proud to announce that the students and staff of Cranbourne raised an incredible £643.10 for Children in Need! On November 15th a non-uniform day was held, with a 50p minimum donation given by everyone who took part.

The College's atmosphere was filled with excitement and fun, with students enjoying the cake sale in the Business Centre during break time and being treated to a fantastic music performance at lunchtime in the canteen. A big well done to all the students and staff who performed in the special Children in Need version of CBEC's 'Live Music Friday'. The cheers and applause could be heard outside in other areas of the school grounds which is a testament to the talent that was on display!

The day's fundraising efforts were rounded off with a football match with a difference - CBEC staff vs. CBEC students. The staff proudly showed off their new football kits which they received after a successful bid to the Premier League fund and the new look paid off, giving them the confidence to win the match 32-31. A big well done and thank you to everyone who took part or supported the game.

If you would like to find out more information about Children in Need, including where money raised goes, visit www.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk. This year, the British public have so far raised an astounding £46,624,259. Everyone at Cranbourne is very proud to have contributed to such a worthwhile cause.

Dear Parents and Carers,

I have had the pleasure of meeting many members of the community, including parents over the past two weeks and would like to thank them for their messages of support and encouragement. The College is definitely "on the up". We had our first monitoring visit from the Local Authority since our new SLT has been in place, and this was a very positive experience for us all. We were inspected by two Senior LA experts, who saw many lessons, spoke to groups of staff and students. Their feedback was what we expected: students feel that staff are committed to making the school excellent in all respects and their behaviour was very good. The Year 10s were described as "perfectly behaved" in assembly. There were no concerns raised about safeguarding. We know that we still have work to do. We are to work on making sure that **all** students do well, including those who find school difficult. Also, we must make sure that all our lessons are as interesting and that students present their work with pride at all times.

The College has felt very busy over the past two weeks, with Anti Bullying Week, Children in Need and a launch of our collection for the Camrose Centre Homeless charity.

There has been much positive energy here as students organised bake sales and outfits for our non- uniform day. Fun ways to make a difference. We have all reminded ourselves that Cranbourne has ZERO tolerance on bullying, and that we all have a responsibility to tackle situations where relationships go wrong and bullying happens.

Our hard work continues through to the end of term and we finish at 2.30pm on December 16th. College council have asked for us to remember that we are entering the festive period. Christmas jumper day for all is on the last day of term. We are requesting a charitable donation of 50p for a charity chosen by College Council. We will have a large Christmas tree to decorate in the business centre and we asking all tutor groups, staff, parents and carers if they would like to donate a decoration for the tree. Tutors will be gratefully receiving them next week. I have bought a blue bauble in Cranbourne colours; but feel free to use your imagination and creative talents.

Mrs J. Aplin

Headteacher

The tasty cakes sold out / almost instantly!





Team CBEC in their new kit!

GIRLS' FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT

By Chantaiya Clarke, Jorja-Mae Parker and Jasmine Higgs

On Tuesday 8th November, 9 girls from CBEC (Cranbourne Business and Enterprise College) went to Queen Mary's College for a football tournament. Two of the teachers from school took the girls: Miss Shaw and Mr Featherby. On the way there, the girls were talking tactics, and how they were "gonna wipe the floor" with the other teams! When they finally got there - after what seemed a lifetime of discussions - they played their first match...

They started off quite slowly, but after a few minutes, Jasmine Higgs had scored the first goal, which motivated the rest of the team. The girls showed off all they had learned during training. They showed resilience and determination....and they won that game!

Match after match, the goals kept racking up and up...3-0, 5-0, 3-0 again! Goals were scored by T Clarke, Jasmine Higgs, Jorja-May Parker and Niamh Cummins. An excellent effort from midfield created awesome opportunities for the forwards and fantastic defending gave the keeper not a lot to do, as well as the keeper making quality saves. Well done to Amber Stratton, Olivia Kynaston, Zara Humphreys, Maria Onomake and Ashleigh Woodforth. They ended up winning the whole tournament - and in the freezing cold too!

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY

Well done to Megan French, the only KS4 student to attend the District Cross Country race at Sherfield School recently. She came first in the race, which also included Yr 11 girls - a fantastic achievement!

Congratulations also to Louis Turner and Charlie Alexander Tennison who qualified for the next stage of the competition . Well done to everyone who took part on the day and a special thank you to Mr Rahman and Mr Turner for their help throughout the event.



PE TWITTER PAGE

Don't forget to check out Cranbourne's PE Twitter page for information about clubs, fixtures & results, curriculum changes and BTEC deadlines. The page can be found at **twitter.com/CBECPE**.

Students with any questions should speak to someone in the PE department.

CAMROSE CENTRE DONATIONS

The Camrose Centre is a drop-in centre primarily aimed to help homeless and vulnerable people in Basingstoke, providing breakfast and hot lunches, table tennis & games, and offering advice on a variety of topics including housing, employment, drugs & alcohol issues, and training.

At this time of year the need for help is great and the centre quickly runs out of provisions. In particular, the centre is looking for donations of the following: jeans sized 28-34, medium size boxer shorts, socks, toiletries, towels, sleeping bags and thermal mugs/flasks. They are also in need of pot noodles, high energy cereal bars, crisps, bottled water, ring pull cans of beans and sausages, soup, fish and meat. These food donations they will ensure that people who sleep rough have something to keep the cold out and give them energy to survive too.

Staff at CBEC have already started donating but if you would like to help, please bring your donations to Cranbourne. Miss Young is coordinating the collection and she will be delivering the donations just before Christmas. Any support for this charity, especially as the cold weather continues, is greatly appreciated!

Catch Up Calendar

What's on in the weeks ahead!

NOVEMBER 2016

Wednesday 30th: Certificate
 Presentation Evening

DECEMBER 2016

- Thursday 1st: Year 11 Mock Exam Results
 Day
- Thursday 15th: Music and Drama Concert
- Friday 16th: Whole School Assembly

Monday 19th - Friday 30th December CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

JANUARY 2017

- Monday 2nd: BANK HOLIDAY
- Wednesday 11th: Year 11 Parents Evening



Don't forget to follow us on Twitter!

@CBECinfo

Contact CBEC

Cranbourne Business and Enterprise College

Wessex Close

Basingstoke

RG213NP



01256 868600



gen.enguiries@cranbourne.hants.sch.uk



www.cranbourne.hants.sch.uk